
Wellness Meeting Minutes April 18, 2024 

 

The meeting was called to order by Drew Cone at 9:03am.  

 

Tessa Clemmons reported on Child Nutrition. 

-Menus were presented and approved. 

-An update on aquaponics was given. A candidate has been hired to run the facility, fish will be ordered 

in the coming week.  

Clancie and Kaydence gave an update on Food Corp and school gardens. 

- They are both leaving this year.  

-They are giving taste tests that align with the menus.  

-Clancie shared that she will be working with educational farms in the area. 

-Kaydence shared she will begin working out of state. Earth day was held on Main Street in Van Buren.  

Nurse Ashley gave the nurses report.  

-Their required reports are due and being sent to Medicaid.  

-They are posting weekly on their social media platforms.  

-The medical staff are planning to film a safety video called, “Stop the Bleed” to better empower 

students and staff to help in an emergency medical situation.  

Drew Cone reported on the district. 

-The district got approved for JUA grants. 

-Elementary track and field days are finishing up and the Meet of Champions will conclude the district 

wide event.  

-Free physicals will be next Friday and Saturday for all student athletes, including band.  

-SHI reports are due May 1st.  

 

The meeting was adjourned by Drew Cone at 9:24am.  

 

This was the final meeting of the Wellness Committee for this school year.  


